MDOC Committee Meeting, Monday Sept 10th 2012 at the Poynton Sports Club
 Minutes
1. Present: John Britton, (Acting Chair), Margaret Gregory (Secretary), Sue Birkinshaw,

 Julie Brook, Andrew Gregory, Trevor Hindle, Steve Lang, Peter Lomas, Rae Lomas, Eddie Speak, Kath Speak.

2. Apologies: Steve Dempsey, Matthew Fellbaum, Steve Fellbaum, David McCann, Frank Rose

3. Minutes of the last meeting:  Having being circulated they were signed by the Chairman.
4. Matters arising: not covered elsewhere. None

5. Financial Report:  The treasurer is currently preparing the accounts for the financial year finishing on 31st August 2012.  These are expected to be in line with the plan agreed in October last year.  There are still six grant payments outstanding to juniors who attended training camps or international representative events this summer.  We have had a refund from the St John first aiders for the Twin Peak weekend. 
6. Arrangements for the AGM: We hope to have the AGM on Thursday October 11th. Peter Lomas will try to book the room and a hotpot supper.  The discussion topics will be marketing and community links. Rae Lomas will approach Elle Baker.  (Margaret Gregory will send the invitation on Simplelists and Andrew Gregory will include it in the next Newsletter.)

We hope that we can recruit some new committee members, in particular we need an assistant fixtures secretary.
7. Coming Events: 
a. Errwood: Saturday October 27th October.  There has been a lot of correspondence sorting out permission. Much of the area has needed remapping which Vicky Thornton has been doing.  We agree to pay her for this (£10 an hour with a cap of £300) and ask her to submit her accounts to the treasurer.  (Sue to contact Vicky)

b  Macclesfield Forest Night Event: Saturday January 19th.  Andy Thornton planner, Chris Rostron organizer, John Britton controller.

c. Lyme Park New Year: Andrew Gregory will plan and Margaret Gregory organize, with Quaker Congo Partnership as the charity to benefit. There may also be a second charity which could benefit from the takings of a raffle.  Peter Lomas will book the event with Lyme Park including the Engine Room.  We will plan to start earlier, possibly at 11.00 a.m., so reducing the pressure on the Lyme Park main car park.

d. New Year Social: Saturday January 12th. The High Lane Village hall has been booked for this. We would like to have a Ceildih band.  Last year attendance was disappointing, partly because there was a junior squad training weekend.  We discussed how to make the evening more attractive to members, particularly the need for members to mix more rather than settle at tables of already well established friendship groups. Julie Brook will arrange for the band. Trevor Hindle will check the plans for Junior training weekends.
e. Autumn Series: All in order, though Chris Rostron would welcome more help (Planners, organizers controllers). The events need better advertising.

f. Street League: Eight dates have been booked. (four Tuesdays and four Thursdays between October and March.)  These have been registered as ‘Events” and those held after Christmas will incur a levy of £1 per competitor.  We need to fully discuss the effect of the new levy structure on local events. This should be on the agenda of the next meeting including a report from the treasurer.  

The Offerton Estate is one of the planned Street events and John Britton suggested that it could be used for a full Sprint Event. (Action John Britton)

g. City of Manchester: Sunday June 15th 2015.  David McCann, John Britton, Tom Fellbaum and Margaret Gregory met with Karen Connell and members of the Manchester Events Department, together with Steve Round. We explained the nature of the sport of orienteering and the style of the events we were planning. The outline plans were accepted in principal and we have since completed formal application forms. We are expecting to have another meeting with a further official this week and hope that she will be able to give us a list of land owners/managers of the major estates in the area so we can make appropriate contact with them.  Tom Fellbaum has started mapping and has been provided with an authorization note by Karen Connell.  Email consultation between those involved plus the treasurer has agreed a provisional estimate of £500 per square km plus expenses, the map is likely to be about 2 square km.  SELOC are planning to hold an event mainly based on Salford Quays in June 2013, with the longer courses starting in the Spinningfields area of Manchester and crossing into Salford.  They will be using part of our map.

We need a good ‘forest’ event to be held on the Saturday as the weekend could be included in the new UK League in 2014.

h. UK Leagues:  Sue has just heard that there is to be a change in the pattern of UK Leagues for 2013, with most of the ranked events being included in Orienteering Weekends.

8. Event Reviews  

a Savio House: Andrew Gregory was thanked for an event which was great fun, and Julie Brook for organizing the food.  There were about 80 people present, including helpers and MDOC won by a small margin.

b Countryside Score:  No report has been received.  MDOC committee members prefer Wednesdays to Mondays.  Macclesfield Harriers and other running clubs need to have the dates before Christmas if these are to be included in their programme for the coming year.  (Margaret Gregory to Andy Thornton) 

c Summer Series:  A report from Tony Wagg was sent before the meeting, but not picked up by the secretary.  The main points: Attendance varied between 113 and 161. The coordinator had asked for Short Green Courses, but these were not provided by all planners. When provided they were popular. One control on the Short Green course at Teggs Nose was difficult to access. Apologies were made to older competitors affected. 

d Peter Palmer Relays:  We took a team to the relays and came 8th A good time was had by all. We hope to take two teams next year when the event is expected to be held in Cumbria.  We thank Hazel and Trevor Hindle for their help.

9. NWOA AGM & CDM meeting October 13th  We wish to send two delegates to this meeting. To be appointed at the next committee meeting.

10. Association and Club Conference October 20th Sheffield.  We are entitled to send two delegates. Sue Birkinshaw can go so we need one more.

11. First Aid Training:  This has been arranged for November 10th, but a venue has yet to be found. 7/8 members have registered and there may be more. (Sue Birkinshaw)
12. Clubmark:  Rae Lomas reported on the work she has been doing with Hamish to prepare the file for renewal. We have heard that at some time our Clubmark work is to be independently checked.  Progress needed:

a. Responsibility for developing junior training.

b. Updating courses on child safety, equity in sport etc.

c. Links to schools (We believe Hamish Willis is planning to support Cheadle Hulme and Fallibroome.)

d. Updating CRB checks.  These are required for all having regular contacts with juniors, coaching, driving the minibus or other transport for junior events.

Rae Lomas will work with David McCann and will keep the committee informed of progress.
13. Development Plan: To the October meeting
14. Coaching and Community Orienteering: To the next meeting.
15. Club Kit: Trevor Hindle showed us examples of tops and designs. Several positive comments were made.  This will form part of the AGM.
16. Stores:  Peter Lomas is planning to audit our equipment before the AGM. He is still looking for bags suitable for carrying stakes.  We are lending quite a bit of equipment to other clubs. We normally charge £1 per SI box and stake. But often do not charge for other items. We decided that major items such as the new start clock should be charged at 5% of their purchase price.
17. Publicity and Marketing: Work is planned. Claire Griffin, Steve Nicholls, Tom Fellbaum, Peter Cull, Dan Riley, Grahame Crawshaw and David McCann have all expressed interest. (MG to follow up)

18. ‘Who Does What list’. There are many members who do a variety of jobs for MDOC. Some of these are listed in the Membership directory, but not all, and sometimes several distinct jobs are covered under one heading.  Will committee members and others please let Margaret Gregory have a list of all such jobs.

Margaret Gregory, Secretary

The next meeting will be on Monday October 8th at The Poynton Sports Club at 7.30

Congratulations to former members of MDOC. Steve Birkinshaw won The Dragons Back, Five days of mountain running and navigation through Wales, from Conwy in the north to Carreg Cennen Castle in the south. www.dragonsbackrace.com
Killian Lomas was part of the British Team for the World Masters Mountain Bike Orienteering Championships in Hungary, taking Gold for the sprint and also making the podium for both the long and middle races.  www.bmbo.org.uk/news

